
LAKE JORDAN HOME OWNERS
& BOAT OWNERS ASSOCIATION

NEWSLETTER

LAKE
JORDAN
H          O          B          O

HOBO

HOBOs and Friends
3rd Quarter HOBO Meeting

Monday, July 25, 2022

Camp Chandler YMCA — Lake Jordan

Meeting at 7:00 p.m. • No Dinner Served

President Message
As I write this, Memorial Day Weekend 2022 is his-

tory and everyone is looking forward to our next and 
biggest lake holiday, the 4th of July.  As before, ALEA 
Marine Police will establish a No Wake for the 4th of 
July evening with a boundary area same as last year, 
which will be posted on the HOBO Facebook page 
and website. We encourage you to be familiar with 
boater safety guidelines, the use of proper navigation 
lighting (turn off those docking lights while under-
way!) and by all means, refrain from the consumption 
of alcohol while operating a vessel. We also encour-
age the usage of personal flotation devices, espe-
cially after dark. Last year’s celebration went smooth-
ly, (most) everyone took their time navigating to and 
from the show and there were no incidents that I can 
recall so let’s repeat 2021. 

In the first letter as President, I didn’t have room 
to introduce myself so here’s a little bit of who I am. 
My parents had a camper on what was then Max-
well-Gunter Recreation, now JRI.  I spent every sum-
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mer there from 1972-1988 until I married 
Vince and his parents bought a cabin 
that same year in Holiday Shores, so we 
opted for indoor plumbing instead of 
walking to the island bath house. June 
2013, we moved here as full-time residents 
in Sears Slough so that makes 50 years 
of loving Lake Jordan.  I retired from Ala-
bama Power in 2019 after 33 years of ser-
vice and became a full-time real estate 
agent for House & Home Real Estate.  My 
hardworking, fisherman husband works at 
GKN Aerospace, and we have 2 sons and 
daughter-in-loves and 3 grandchildren. 
Find me on Facebook and you will most 
likely see the grands! 
Hope everyone has a happy and safe 4th 
of July and hope to see you at the mem-
bership meeting July 25th at 7pm. 

Kim Abrams

Continued from page 1

Borden is a Senior at Lamp High School and 
plans to attend Mississippi State University to 
study Child Development and then plans to 
further her education by going to school to be-
come an Occupational Therapist. 

Richard is a Senior at Macon East Academy 
and plans to attend the University of Alabama to 
study either Mechanical Engineering or Pre-Med.  

Congratulations to the First Annual  
Lake Jordan HOBO Scholarship Recipients



Volunteers who helped with lake cleanup



Lake Clean Up 2022 - 1.9 tons of trash  
and 2 floating docks were hauled away





Did you know….
The roots of many phrases and words we 
use today can be traced to “life afloat?” 
Read below for the conclusion of nautical 
sayings that have “come ashore over the 
years” courtesy of BoatU.S. Magazine’s con-
tributing editor, Frank Lanier.

Know the ropes
One requirement of shipping aboard as 

an able seaman (versus an ordinary hand) 
was a thorough knowledge of all ropes per-
taining to the vessel’s operation, which on a 
square-rigger could equate to miles of cord-
age. Crew members achieving that level of 
skill were said to “know the ropes.”
Posh

The late 19th and early 20th centuries 
witnessed the birth of the golden age of 
travel. Huge, opulent luxury liners began 
crossing the globe, all constructed to provide 
the wealthy of the day a means of traveling 
about in style – meals equal to the world’s 
finest hotels, orchestras for dancing, a small 
army of stewards to wait on passengers 
hand and foot. One perk available for those 
willing to shell out a little extra was found 
aboard the P&O steamship line, a major 
shipping company of the day serving Chi-
na and India. Well-heeled travelers always 
requested the cooler cabins located on the 
shady side of the ship while crossing the 
Indian Ocean, cabins that P&O charged a 
premium for in addition to the already sub-
stantial fare.

As port was the shady side of the out-
bound leg (with starboard being the 
sought-after side of the return or inboard por-
tion of the trip) passengers who requested 
such cabins had the letters POSH (port out-
ward, starboard homeward) printed on their 
tickets, introducing a new word for elegant or 
fashionable into the English language.
Scuttlebutt

The scuttlebutt was a small cask (called 
a “butt”) of water placed on deck each day 
for members of the crew to drink from, nor-
mally by dipping a chained tin mug through 
a small hole, or scuttle, cut into the barrel’s 

side. The men could drink as often as they 
liked but were allowed only one cup per 
trip to conserve water. Another conservation 
practice was doing away with the scuttle 
entirely, with the crew drinking from the cask 
via an old musket barrel shoved through the 
bung.

As noise had to be kept to a minimum 
on deck (so commands and orders could 
be heard) and belowdecks as well (where 
off-watches were trying to sleep), the scut-
tlebutt was one of the few common areas 
where a sailor could relax while mulling over 
the day’s events with fellow Tars. As such, the 
word itself eventually came to mean “rumors” 
or “gossip.”
Square Meal

A solid, hearty meal said to be derived 
from the square wooden platters hot meals 
were served upon aboard ship in good 
weather.
Toe the line

Sailors called to muster were told by the 
bosun to “toe the line,” meaning they were to 
form up in a straight line, toes to one of the 
ship’s deck seams.
Windfall

Used to describe an unexpected stroke 
of good fortune, this is another popular 
term that has its roots in nautical language. 
During Britain’s emergence as a growing 
naval power, the crown proclaimed all stand-
ing trees of a certain size located within His 
Majesty’s realm belonged to the Admiralty 
to ensure an adequate supply of wood for 
shipbuilding. Landowners were forbidden to 
touch trees so designated. However if one 
was blown down via an act of God, the own-
er was free to claim and use this wind fall as 
he saw fit.
Touch and go

Often used to describe a tricky or delicate 
situation, this phrase refers to a ship touching 
bottom with her keel but being able to con-
tinue without grounding solidly. It especially 
highlights those suspenseful few seconds 
all boat owners experience at some point – 
that period of alternating cures and prayers 
between touching bottom and reaching the 
safety of deeper water.



SUBMIT YOUR STORIES,  
PHOTOS OR ADS

for the next issue of HOBO
by September 1, 2022

to:
HOBO Newsletter Editor 

Lisa Lawrence 334-320-3398 
E-mail: llawren3@gmail.com

LOOKING FOR  
VOLUNTEERS FOR:

Area 5 – NW of Island Road,  
mouth of Weoka 

Area 10 – From Funderburg Terrace 
subdivision to but-not including  

Shoal Creek area

Our lovely lake needs you!

Kick Off The Summer Party
On April 30, 2022 the First Annual “Kick Off The Summer Party” for Dogwood Drive Residents 
and Friends was hosted by Mike and Carla Beavers.  Early afternoon rain stopped just in 
time for neighbors to gather under the portico and enjoy barbecue and all the fixings.  
Desserts, appetizers and specialty side dishes were shared between neighbors and every-
one enjoyed the food and fellowship together.  A group picture was taken to commem-
orate the event which will hopefully be on going and growing each year.  Pictured in no 
particular order:  Greg Beavers, Corbin Heustess, Logan and Sandra Gray, Tommy and 
Pearl Herring, Matty and Kristina Garr, Richard and Jane Hataway, Steve and Cathy Callins, 
Charles and Sandra Berry, Governor Kay Ivey, Lamar and Dana Davis, Doug and Susan Prat-
er, Randy and Holly Baylis, Dr. Addie Lee, Mike, Carla and Sidnee Beavers.  Not pictured par-
ticipants:  Chris and Amy Kearley, Don and Therisa Dudley, Jacyn Garr and Brayden Garr.  
We feel so blessed to be a part of such a wonderful community on beautiful Lake Jordan.



Lake Jordan Home/Boat Owners Association Minutes of the Quarterly Membership Meeting
April 25, 2022

The Lake Jordan Home Owners/Boat Owners Association Quarterly Membership Meeting was called to 
order by President Kim Adams at 7:00pm on April 25th, 2022 at Camp Chandler on Lake Jordan.

President Adams thanked everyone for being there and declared that a quorum was present to conduct 
business.   She welcomed everyone and new members and guests introduced themselves.  

It was noted that 2 corrections need to be made to the January 24th, 2022, Quarterly Minutes.  The Vice 
President should have been listed as “Jill” Murchison (not “Jim” Murchison) and under the Fireworks Committee, 
it was reported that the “2021” Lake Jordan Fireworks T-shirt design is being worked on and year should have 
been “2022”.   A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes with the corrections.   The motion 
carried.

Brett Wilkinson presented the Financial Report dated March 31, 2022, with an ending non-restricted cash 
balance of $39,905.90.  

Each year, $1000 grant checks are presented to each of the Volunteer Fire Departments and the Search and 
Rescue Department that serve Lake Jordan and the surrounding areas.   Brett and Kim presented a check to a 
representative from the Buyck Fire Department.  The association is still awaiting the paperwork from each of the 
other departments.  Once the paperwork is received, they will also receive their annual grant checks.   

Gayla Littlejohn gave a report about the Lake Jordan HOBO Scholarship Program and introduced the First 
Annual Scholarship Recipients.  She began by saying that committee received several very impressive appli-
cations which made it a very difficult decision when choosing who to award the scholarship grants to.   Gayla 
introduced Borden Lash and Richard Mathews and presented each with a $1000 Scholarship Check, a Certifi-
cate and a 2022 Lake Jordan Fireworks T-shirt.  Borden is a Senior at Lamp High School and plans to attend Mis-
sissippi State University to study Child Development and then plans to further her education by going to school 
to become an Occupational Therapist.  Richard is a Senior at Macon East Academy and plans to attend the 
University of Alabama to study either Mechanical Engineering or Pre-Med.  Congratulations to both Scholarship 
Recipients.  Gayla reminded everyone that the committee will have their Boston Butt Sale Fundraiser again this 
year for pickup on the Labor Day weekend.

Committee Reports
Lake Clean-Up – Brenda Basnight reported that the 2022 Lake Clean Up was highly successful again this year 
and everyone had a good time.  She recognized and thanked the sponsors, Ernie and Terry Pritchard for cook-
ing the hotdogs and hamburgers, the large number of volunteers, the Holtville Fire Department for helping 
to unload boats, the Area Reps for helping to organize the event in their Areas and, of course, everyone who 
participated in the Clean Up.   Brenda didn’t know the amount of trash that was removed since the dumpster 
was being picked up and weighed the day of the quarterly meeting.  She was told that it would be a couple of 
days before she would find out the how many tons of trash was removed this year.  She indicated that the infor-
mation will be available in the next HOBO Newsletter.  Close to 300 T-shirts were given out and there are just a 
few remaining, mostly size small adult and all youth sizes to give away.   Brenda informed the membership that 
she and Allan will be stepping down as the Chairs of the Lake Clean Up Committee.  Their Son and Daughter-
In-Law, James and Gayla Littlejohn will take the reins and Chair the Committee with Allan and Brenda assisting.   
Kim Adams thanked Brenda and Allan for Chairing and Organizing the Cleanup and for their tremendous 
contributions toward making it successful every year.

Lake Safety – Dave Kowalski announced that the Marine Police were currently replacing the 6 missing hazard 
buoys.  He said that we have a new water patrol officer, and he is very proactive and willing to help.  If you know 
of any other buoys that need to be replaced, please call the marine police at 800.432.7389 to report it.  The 
Christmas Tree habitat project was very successful and approximately 100 trees were put out.  The coordinates 
of where the trees were dropped will be posted in the HOBO newsletter.    Dave reminded everyone to do their 
yearly safety checks.  Check your life jackets, boat houses, and make sure your GFI receptacles are functioning 
correctly.  Make sure your fire extinguishers are up to date.   Also, please make sure the lights on your boats are 
functioning correctly.

Kim recognized and thanked Dave Kowalski for his efforts and for being very proactive with getting the 
buoys replaced.  The marine police having no cable available was stalling the project.  Dave was able to get 
the cable for them to move forward with the installation of the replacement hazard buoys.  

HOBO Newsletter and Publicity – Lisa Lawrence requested that all articles and pictures for inclusion in the next 
newsletter be sent to her at llawren3@gmail.com by June 1st, 2022.  Don’t Forget – The Newsletter is available for 
view online at www.lakejordanhobo.org.    



Boat Parade Committee – Randy and Holly Baylis announced that the July 4th Boat Parade will take place 
on Saturday, July 2nd at 11:00 AM.   Anyone can decorate their boat and participate in the parade.  Howev-
er, if you would like for your decorated boat to be judged to win an award, there will be a registration form to 
be filled out and a small registration fee.  All proceeds from the registration fees collected will go to the HOBO 
Scholarship fund.   More information about the parade will be available on the HOBO Website.  

Website – If you have suggestions for content to be included on the website, please contact Vanessa Royal.

Membership – Please send in your 2022 dues or go to the HOBO website www.lakejordanhobo.org and pay 
your dues online through PayPal.   Please continue to encourage your neighbors to join or renew!  Also, please 
consider adding a donation for the fireworks.  All donations to the HOBO Association are tax deductible.

Coosa River Basin – Kim announced that the Coosa River Basin Committee is being revived and she will be 
working with Steve and Linda Mathies (who will be Chairing the committee). The initial focus of this committee 
will be addressing the issue of sediment deposits in the lake.  Steve and Linda both have extensive background 
experience with coastal restoration and dealing with environmental issues.  They are already working with the 
Alabama Power Shoreline Management Office and the Alabama Power Environmental Department.  Their plan 
is to reach out to and partner with the Elmore County Commission, ADEM and any other agencies that can as-
sist with remedying this situation.   A plan of action is currently being drafted and a letter from Steve will appear 
in the July HOBO Newsletter.  He will also be the Guest Speaker at the July HOBO Quarterly meeting.  Please 
contact Kim Adams if you are aware of any areas on the lake that are experiencing a problem with sediment 
deposits or if you would like to be a part of this committee.

Fireworks – Nikki Miller named and thanked all the Businesses that are sponsoring the 2022 July 4th Fireworks 
Show.  She has the 2022 Lake Jordan Fireworks T-shirts available for sale so please contact her if you are interest-
ed in purchasing one.  Of course, all proceeds go the Fireworks fund.  Kim commended Nikki for the great job 
she has done and is continuing to do with our Annual Fireworks show.   

Kim announced that Holly Baylis will now be handling the duties of HOBO Treasurer.  Holly is currently already 
Chairing the Membership Committee and she and her husband, Randy, are Chairing the July 4th Boat Parade 
Committee.   Thank you so much to Holly for handling all these responsibilities.  Joyce Wright has agreed to 
continue to serve as the HOBO Assn Secretary since Gayla Littlejohn is Co-Chairing the Scholarship Committee 
and the Annual Lake Clean Up Committee.  The Lake Jordan HOBO Association consists of 250+ memberships.  
Please consider stepping up to serve as an Officer/ Board Member, an Area Rep or as a Committee Chairper-
son. If you have served in the past, please help to recruit and encourage others to volunteer in these positions.  

Discussion took place regarding the need for Area Representatives to have more resources available to help 
them with organizing volunteers for the Annual Lake Cleanup.   It was suggested that it would be helpful for the 
Area Reps to have a list of HOBO members with contact information that live in each of their areas.  Kim indi-
cated that she would work with the Area Reps to help with this matter.

 The $50 Raffle drawing was held, and the lucky winner was Nikki Miller.  There being no further business, Kim 
Adams adjourned the meeting. The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 25, 2022 at 7:00 pm.  **Attention 
- There will be No Dinner served prior to the July meeting due to Summer Camp being in Session.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joyce Wright
Secretary

Lake Jordan 2022 shirts are on sale to 
help pay for the fireworks this year.  They 
will be $25 and will have sizes kids small - 
adult 3XL. Follow the Lake Jordan Fireworks 
Facebook page for more information and 
announcement on dates.



Economic Impact of Fishing Tournaments

Elmore County Economic Development Authority (ECEDA) works with various organizations to bring revenue 
into Elmore County via fishing related events. ECEDA does not have authority to say yes or no nor choose what 
organizations can or cannot use public boat ramps. What we can do is work to make tournament day(s) more 
organized to offer a better experience for our visitors as well as residents.

In this fiscal year, fishing tournaments have produced just shy of $1 million economic impact for Elmore 
County. Some tournaments receive financial support; while others receive assistance in several ways. A typical 
tournament entails ECEDA attending the rules meeting to encourage spending in Elmore County, blocking off 
parking in non-designated areas, handing out trash bags to each boat prior to launch, monitoring parking during 
the weigh-in, picking up trash after the event if necessary, and checking fish release after the tournament.

Most complaints we receive involve tournaments without ECEDA involvement. Each tournament is a learn-
ing experience and we have seen event related issues decrease drastically. We appreciate the dedication and 
challenging work of the HOBO association. Tournament days can be hectic but know that ECEDA is committed 
to making these days less impactful on residents, non-tournament anglers, and recreational boaters. If you ex-
perience problems or have suggestions on how ECEDA can improve, please do not hesitate to contact Cary Cox 
cary.cox@elmoreeda.com.

A Message from Steve Mathies- 
Coosa River Basin Committee Chair 
Uncontrolled introduction of unwanted sediments into the lake

We live on the lake because we love to swim in it, boat on it and eat the fish we catch from it. For many folks, 
including us, our use of the lake is being diminished because of the uncontrolled introduction of unwanted 
sediments into the lake. The sediment flow is originating upstream from our property and, due to the abnormal-
ly heavy rainfalls experienced over the past 3-5 years, increased erosion along county roads, and the clearcut 
forestry practices employed on neighboring properties, is deposited in the lake resulting in reduced water 
depths. Those reduced water depths prevents use of pleasure and fishing boats, eliminates historic swimming 
areas, and endangers speeding boaters that are not aware of the recent sedimentation and resulting reduced 
water depths.

Alabama Power operates the lake in compliance with its federal license granted by the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission.  The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM) has the regulatory 
responsibility for water quality in the State. While Alabama Power is not responsible for the sedimentation oc-
curring in our slough, in a good faith effort to assist in reducing the continuing sedimentation, Alabama Power 
worked in partnership with us to perform maintenance on an existing rock weir with drainage pipes and a 
sediment trap on the upstream side of the weir located on Alabama Power lands. The project was successful, 
and the sand trap filled within six months.   In order to effectively reduce sedimentation in the lake, a long-term 
solution for addressing upstream erosion needs to be established.  

We will continue to work with Alabama Power and ADEM to appropriately address our problem as we and 
Alabama Power are not the source of the sediment contamination, but we are the ones that suffer the loss 
of our use of the lake. I truly believe that the working relationship we have fostered with Alabama Power and 
ADEM is a model that we, as lake residents and HOBO members, can use to make the lake better for everyone.

I suggest that we begin to understand and document the extent of the erosion and sedimentation problems 
by developing a lake map with all the erosion and sediment contamination problems identified. Once identi-
fied, current conditions documented, and history of problem noted, then future notes related to site monitoring 
can be added. The goal is to have all problem areas identified and solutions/remedial actions agreed upon. 



What’s For Sale On the Lake?
Lake residents are always interested in what’s for sale on the lake so they can tell their city dwelling friends and 
relatives. This column is available to all HOBO members with listings or property for sale on or near Lake Jordan. 
If you have a listing that you would like to appear in the next HOBO Newsletter, please send it to Lisa Lawrence 
at llawren3@gmail.com. We hope this is a useful tool for home sellers and buyers alike.

74 Dove Court, Titus side –$535,000
NEW CONSTRUCTION ON LAKE 
JORDAN???  It exists and here 
it is.  Solidly built with upgrades 
makes this home so appealing.  
Entering from the oversized 
carport you first notice the 
luxury vinyl floors that extend 
through the house.  The hallway 
takes you into an oversize 
living/kitchen area with soaring 
ceilings and recessed lighting.  

The kitchen is magnificent with the custom soft-closing cabinetry, 
granite countertops, huge island and brand new Kitchenaid 
appliances.  The cabinetry extends throughout the house into the 
bathrooms and laundry rooms which provides a cohesive design.  
Speaking of the laundry room, you have cabinets galore and 
the walls have been reinforced with 2x6’s, double plywood and 
steel door, to provide a safe haven during bad weather.  Another 
upgrade is the installation of a plumbing manifold.  Plumbing 
manifolds distribute water to appliances around the property. 
Pipes run from the manifold to each piece of sanitary wear (such 
as sinks, baths, washing machines) in continuous loops to and 
from the manifold so that there are no fittings in the system other 
than at the appliance and manifold. Water manifolds are fittings 
that make it easier to pinpoint leaks and fix them.  The manifold 
is located in another inside storage area.  You will have no 
complaints about the  
storage in this home.  You have 381 of waterfront complete with 
newly constructed pier and seawall and boathouse.  A covered 
concrete porch extends the entire length of the home to extend 
your entertainment space.  You will have almost an acre of 
fenced and gate yard and privacy because it sits at the end of 
the road.  Call me, Belyn Richardson at ReMax Cornerstone Realty, 
334-328-0249, for more information.

0 High Ridge, Titus side –$165,000

THEY ARE MAKING ANY MORE LAND and 
this is one of the few lake lots on the 
market  Priced to sell at $165,000!  Peace 
and quiet with this great view is what you 
will get with this large 3.4 acre lot on the 
Titus side of beautiful Lake Jordan. This is 
two parcels being sold as one. First parcel 
is at High Ridge Road (11,004 parcel) 
and is 1.9 acres. There is a road entrance 
that takes you to about the top of the hill 
and provides acres to the second partial 
(11.003) which is 1.5 acres. This lot features 
300 feet of water front, rock bordering 
part of the shore line, many hard wood 
trees and a gorgeous view! Water traffic 
is minimal. The land that is not bordering 
the water features woods and grassland 
areas. Electricity, water, and telephone 
all available on site. Property has perked. 
Lake Jordan keeps the water level up year 
round. This lot on Lake Jordan is the next 
best thing to paradise! Call me or you 
favorite agent. Belyn Richardson at ReMax 
Cornerstone Realty, 334-328-0249.

0 Indian Springs Rd, Rockford. (Lake Mitchell) 
HUNTING. FISHING. BOATING. The possibilities are numerous when you 
purchase this gorgeous 13-acre property on Lake Mitchell that has 
1200+ ft of waterfront. On the property there is a 3 bedroom/2 bath triple-
wide trailer that needs a little love, but as you can see in the pictures, 
has beautiful wood walls/ceiling in the Great room and a spacious 
kitchen/dining area with almost 2000 sqft total living. The main bedroom 
is large and includes 2 walk-in closets with more storage space in the 
bathroom. The main bathroom has a new jetted tub, but it still needs to 

be connected. The washer/dryer remain and possibly some of the furniture, with a reasonable offer. For added 
peace of mind, the seller is offering a 1-year home warranty by America’s Preferred Home Warranty company. 
The home is connected to a well and a water purifier is on site (not connected), but community water is 
available in the area. The septic tank was pumped in 2018. There is a road that has been cut through the 
property, giving access down to the cove. The cove has 2 buildings for storing your tubes/skis and other fun 
stuff. The larger building was used for a bunkhouse and an excellent hangout for the kids. This area would also 
make a beautiful homesite (or two) for those who want a home on a FLAT LOT. In addition, there is a road cut 
in that takes you to other possible homesites on the property that overlooks the area where Goldmine Slough 
enters the mouth of Hatchett Creek. Parked on this ridge is a bulldozer, which is included with the property. 
Although the sellers prefer to sell the entire parcel, they will consider dividing. Contact Kim Adams at House & 
Home Real Estate, kkadams88@outlook.com or Cell 334-580-0308 for more information.



Officers & Board Members
PRESIDENT 
Kim Adams, 123 Wildwood Lane, Titus, AL 36080 
Email: KKAdams88@outlook.com, Tel: 334-580-0308

VICE PRESIDENT 
Jill Murchison, 840 Driftwood Road, Titus, AL 36080 
Email: jillatlake@gmail.com, Tel: 334-318-9471

SECRETARY 
Joyce Wright, 494 Cliffside Drive, Titus, AL 36080 
Email: wrightlink1@aol.com, Tel: 334-514-4412

TREASURER 
Holly Baylis, 200 Weluvit Lane, Titus, AL 36080 
Email: hollybaylis@gmail.com, Tel: 205-601-3127

PARLIAMENTARIAN 
John Bush, 
Email: judge.j.bush@gmail.com 
Tel: 334-322-2991

Board Members
Bob Carlisle, Tel: 334-462-0792 
E-mail: bcarlisle777@gmail.com

Jane Hataway, Tel: 334-398-0913  
Email: j_hataway@hotmail.com 

Dee Hartley, Tel: 334-467-9082 
Email: hartwood72@ymail.com

Jeff Martin, Tel: 334-207-4520 
Email: jeff@martincollison.biz

Jimmy Petry, Tel: 334-202-0978 
Email: jpetry100@aol.com

Tim Owen 
Email: timowen@gmail.com

Area Representatives
Areas 1 through 6 are on the east side of the lake and 
areas 7 through 12 are on the west side of the lake. 
Call your area representative if you need information.

Area 1: Softhatchee Creek (Swayback Slough)  
from above Collier Bridge out to the public ramp  
on Coosa River. 
Betty Wood, 334-322-0261 
E-mail: bettywood@elmore.rr.com 
140 Mallard Cove, Titus, AL 36080

Area 2: Public Ramp to and including Lake  
Jordan Marina 
Richard & Jane Hataway 334-398-0913, 334-391-4898 
E-mail: j_hataway@hotmail.com 
570 Dogwood Drive, Titus, AL 36080

Area 3: Lake Jordan Marina to mouth of Weoka Creek 
Kim and Vince Adams, 334-580-0314 
E-mail: vpatr21@gmail.com

Area 4: Weoka Creek southeast shoreline including 
Holiday Shores 
David Shows, 334-315-4234 
274 Shady Acres, Titus, AL 36080 
E-mail: daveshows66@gmail.com

Island Road and tributaries 
Doug and Debbie Gordan 
320 Circle Lane 
Titus Al. 36080 
334-462-4056

Area 5: Northwest of Island Road, mouth of Weoka 
Creek, through Gaddis Beach 
OPEN

Area 6: Gaddis Beach to Mitchell Dam 
Frances Crews, 334-514-1126 or cell 334-312-1020 
145 Eagle Drive 
PO Box 37, Titus, AL 36080 
E-mail: fcrews0143@aol.com

Area 7: Starting at Jordan Dam and includes Canal, 
Walter Bouldin Dam and back to end of Canal 
Bob & Gay Carlisle 
283 Canal Road, Wetumpka, AL 36092 
334-398-2514 (Gay) 334-462-0792 (Bob) 
E-mail: gay@gaycarisle.com (Gay) 
E-mail: bcarlisle777@gmail.com (Bob)

Area 8: West side of Canal up to and including  
Bonner’s Point 
Mike Garrity, 334-301-5408 
509 Lake Region Cir, Wetumpka, AL 36092 
E-mail: mikegarrity2014@gmail.com

Area 9: From Bonner’s Point through Funderburg T 
errace subdivision (this includes all of Donehoo 
Slough) 
Karla Quinn, 334-569-1373 
240 Myrick Dr., Deatsville, AL

Area 10: From Funderburg Terrace subdivision to  
butnot including Shoal Creek area 
Open

Area 11: The total shoreline of Shoal Creek (Blackwell 
Slough) and up to old Fishtails Restaurant 
Jimmy Sutherland 
118 Briar Loop Road 
Deatsville, AL 36022 
334-799-5510 
jimmysutherland@Bellsouth.net

Area 12: From old Fishtails Restaurant up to  
Mitchell Dam 
Henry Hines, 205-533-4496 
544 Sugar Loaf Hill Road, Deatsville, AL 36022 
E-mail: henryrh41@aol.com



Committee Membership Listing 
Following are the designated chairs for each of the  
committees of the Lake Jordan HOBO Association:

Lake Clean-Up Committee: 
James and Gayla Littlejohn 
Phone: 334-657-5292 or 334-850-4087 
Email: jamesklittlejohn@yahoo.com   
or glittlejohn13@gmail.com 

Lake Jordan Water Watch Committee: 
Judy May 334-567-7327 or 334-399-8330 
E-mail: frudymay@elmore.rr.com

Alabama-Coosa-Tallapoosa (ACT)  
River Basin Project River Basin Compact: 
Open

Lake Safety Committee: 
Dave Kowalski 334-514-0804 
E-mail: the2skies@att.net

Fireworks Committee: 
Nikki Murchison-Miller 334-318-9470 
Email: nikkimurchison@gmail.com

HOBO Publicity and Website: 
Vanessa Royal 

Environmental Committee: 
Mac Patchel 
E-mail: macp36093@hotmail.com

HOBO Newsletter Editor: 
Lisa Lawrence 334-398-3320 
Email: llawren3@gmail.com

Membership Coordinator/ 
Newsletter Mailing List: 
Holly Baylis, 205-601-3127 
Email: hollybaylis@gmail.com

Nominating Committee: 
Board of Directors 
Members of the Board

Area Representatives Committee: 
Chairperson: Jill Murchison, 334-318-9471 
Email: jillatlake@gmail.com

Memorial and Worship Committee: 
Wayne Turner 334-202-6555

Boat Parade: 
Holly Baylis, 205-601-3127 
Email: hollybaylis@gmail.com 
 
Event Coordinator: 
Dee Hartley, 334- 467-9082 
Email: hartwood72@ymail.com

Scholarship: 
Gayla Littlejohn, 334-850-4087 
Email: glittlejohn13@gmail.com

Real Estate Consultants
Greg Adams Lake Homes Realty 
334-313-3165 or 1-866-Lake Homes 
Email: GAdams@LakeHomes.com

Kim Adams, House & Home Real Estate 
Cell: 334-580-0308, Bus: 334-230-5777 
KKAdams88@outlook.com

Candace Bailey, Realtor 
Wallace Moody Realty, 334-549-7333 
Candacebaileyhomes@gmail.com

Chad Barrett, RE/MAX Cornerstone Realty 
503 C South Main St., Wetumpka, AL 36092 
Office: 334-478-3825, Cell: 334-799-4693

Rich and Annie Cantrell, Our West Wing, LLC 
Nightly/Short-term waterfront rental, 3 BR/2BA, wheel-
chair access. Beachwood Nook - located on main 
lake one mile from Bonner’s Point 
All inquiries through VRBO.COM #1158676 
Email: OurWestWing@gmail.com

Gay Carlisle, REMAX-PROPERTIES 
Cell: 334-398-2514 
Email: gay@gaycarlisle.com 
Website: www.gay@gaycarlisle.com 
Specializing in the tri-county area for 15 years  
Full Time Lake Resident “Dedicated to Service”

Tammy Chavers, RE/MAX 
334-782-0550, 334-460-5249 
Tammy.chavers@gmail.com

Bo & Punkin Evans, Bo Evans Realty 
1137 E Main Street, Prattville, AL 36066 
www.BoEvansRealty.com 
334-361-4661, 334-657-2392 Bo,  
334-491-4666 Punkin

Heather Oates, Realty Central, LLC 
Cell: 334-657-3302 
Email: heather@realtycentralalabama.com 
Website: heatheroates.matrix.alamls.net or Facebook: 
facebook.com/HeatherOatesRealtorRealtyCentralLLC

Belyn Richardson, RE/MAX Cornerstone Realty 
503C South Main St., Wetumpka, AL 36092 
Office: 334-478-3825 Cell: 334-328-0249

Brant Wright - Century 21, Brandt Wright Realty, Inc. 
Office: 334-495-2100 / Cell: 334 399-3700 
Joyce Wright – Century 21, Brandt Wright Realty, Inc. 
Office: 334-514-4949 / Cell: 334 399-5100 
www.C21BW.com 
 



Property Owners Goods  
& Services Directory
Grady Alford, Continental Roofing Company LLC 
Roof Inspector. Free Inspections and Estimates. 
Total roof replacements and repairs. 
Competitive pricing with financing available. 
Phone: 256-794-9742 
Email: galford@continentalroofing.net

Gail Aplin, ADT Security Systems, Inc. 
Montgomery, AL. – 334-324-6333

Mike Aplin, Title Max of Alabama, Inc. 
Montgomery, AL 
334-396-1906

Big Green Ice Cream Boat 
Available for catering, birthday parties, or dock  
deliveries. 334-546-2430

Ray Brazell – Shad Cove Lake Rentals  
Nightly or weekly waterfront Airbnb rental Located 
close to Goat Island, behind Lake Jordan Marina.   
VRBO # 2328938 
Email: rbrazell2010@hotmail.com 
 
Mark and Jacki Brown, Diversified Alarm Services 
Low monthly monitoring rates for new and existing 
systems; save up to 20% on your homeowners insur-
ance/ Wireless alarm monitoring...no home phone 
required/ Video surveillance systems with live remote 
viewing via internet and mobile devices.  
Lake residents 334-567-4681

Rich and Annie Cantrell, Our West Wing, LLC 
Nightly/Short-term waterfront rental, 3 BR/2BA, wheel-
chair access Beachwood Nook - located on main 
lake one mile from Bonner’s Point 
All inquiries through VRBO.COM #1158676 
Email: OurWestWing@gmail.com

Cher Carson, Clips of the Titans 
Cher Master Barber/Stylist.  Legendary styles for the 
whole family.  62 Titus Rd. Titus, AL 36080 
334-272-4999, chercarson@gmail.com

Camran Daniels, Camran’s Gutter Cleaning  
and Pressure Washing, LLC 
Gutter cleaning, gutter installation, gutter repair, gutter 
brightening, hard pressure washing to brick & con-
crete, red clay stain removal, soft roof washing, and 
soft vinyl house washing.  334-414-5067

Teresa S. Bechard, CFP® 
Financial Advisor, Merrill Lynch 
334-409-5811 
teresa.bechard@ml.com

Bill Cook, VP, Southern Lawns 
Professional lawn service since 1978. 
Fertilization, weed control, insect & disease control. 
Now offering mosquito control  
Reynolds Cook, Manager 
334-466-0600

Frances Crews, Mary Kay Beauty Consultant 
334-514-1126 
Serving Lake Jordan, Titus and surrounding areas

Dr. Michael Crouse, Montgomery Otolaryngology- 
Montgomery Hearing Services 
111 Olive St, Montgomery, AL 36106. 
334-263-2150.

Tony Culverhouse, Kitchen Creations, Inc. 
Countertops: Corian, Quartz, and Granite 
1570 Geddie Loop Rd. 
Deatsville, AL 36022 
Phone: 569-2983 Fax 569-2987 
Web site: www.kitchencreationsinc.com

Don Darby, Signs To Go 
1821 Eastern Blvd., Montgomery, AL 
334-270-1133 
signstogo@signstogomgm.com

Matthew Hall – Owner, Hog Wild BBQ 
1333 Lightwood Road, Deatsville, Al 36022 
334-569-1200 
Near Blackwells

James Hammer, Alfa Insurance 
26 Cambridge Dr., Wetumpka, AL 36092 
334-567-5156; 334-657-6158;  
jhammer@alfains.com

Tom Hinton, Coosa Pest Control 
Over 20 years experience 
190 Hinton Hills Rd., Titus, AL 36080 
334-567-9059

Denson Holley, APEX Propane 
Slapout: 569-3325 Wetumpka – 567-8833 
Tank rentals, Appliances, Grills, Fish Cookers,  
Accessories

Toby Langley – Owner, River Region Boathouse  
& Docks 
We build boathouses, lift installations, vinyl sea/ 
retaining walls, piers and decks. Locally owned  
and operated. 
334-320-5110

Boone Levins – Owner, Levins Lawn &  
Construction, LLC 
Excavation and bulldozer services which include 
land clearing, grading, demolition, house pads, roads, 
driveways, site prep, concrete pad, bush hogging and 
more. Locally owned and operated. 334-399-3224

Bert Loeb, Concrete by Design LLC 
Handcrafted Concrete Pavers available in six colors, 
three thicknesses, and several sizes. Bullnosed pavers 
are also available which are ideal for pool copings, 
step treads, and wall caps. Please see photo gallery 
and size charts at www.BertsConcreteByDesign.com 
or call 334-657-1483.



Jeff & Kay Martin, Martin Collision Center, LLC  
Auto Body Repair and Paint 
334-478-3333 
1280 Holtville Road, Wetumpka, AL 36092 
Locally owned and operated. FREE estimates  
provided. We work with all Insurance Companies  
and provide a Life Time Warranty on repairs.

Pam Martin, Co-Owner of Market Shoppes 
An artisan & boutique mall 
www.marketshoppes.com 
211 Hill Street, Wetumpka, AL 36092 
334-478-7056

Cliff Massey, Certified Public Accountant Bern,  
Butler, Capilouto, & Massey PC 
4137 Carmichael Rd. Suite 200,  
Montgomery, AL 36106 
334-244-4100 Website: bbcm-cpa.com

McDonald Land Services 
Brush Cutting, Demolition, Grading, Food Plots,  
Bushhog, Landscape, Hardscape, Outdoor Lighting, 
Lawn Care, Irrigation, Top Dressing 
bmcdonald59@gmail.com. 334-201-7864

Cecil Pinson, Pinson Air Conditioning & Heating 
Residential & Commercial,  
24 Hour Emergency Service 
1295 Thornton Rd., Titus, AL 36080 
334-567-2347

Tom Reiske, R & R Plumbing & Contracting, Inc. 
Commercial & Residential Plumbing 
334-478-3820, 334-478-3821 or 334-394-5774

Jeff Royal, Elevation Strategies, LLC. 
Construction Management Consulting 
ELEVATION STRATEGIES, LLC (ELEVATION), provides  
construction management consulting services  
specializing in CPM scheduling and project controls 
to the construction industry. 
https://www.elevationstrategiesllc.com 
jeff@elevationstrategiesllc.com 
334-301-0730

Silas Boathouse & Seawalls,  
Deatsville, AL. Phone: 334.558.2993 
We design, build, renovate and repair boathouses, 
docks, piers, seawalls or any of your other lake living 
needs. Call for a free estimate today!

Roxanne Shuler, Senior Placement Services of  
Birmingham, a free service helping families locate 
retirement communities for their loved ones. We work 
with independent living, assisted living, memory care 
and skilled nursing in Montgomery, Birmingham,  
Tuscaloosa and other cities in Al. We find the right fit 
for your budget and needs. Lake Jordan resident. 
Cell: 205-572-1503 
Email: roxanne@seniorplacementservicesllc.com

Silas Builders, LLC., Deatsville, AL 
334-558-2993 
Licensed and insured Building Contractor serving the 
Tri-County Area since 1998. We build new homes or will ren-
ovate/repair your existing home. Call for a free estimate.

Rocky Stone, Berry Optical – Montgomery 
Office: 334-271-3937, Home: 334-567-1820

Three Rivers Aluminum Awnings 
We install aluminum patio covers, screen rooms, cus-
tom carports, door and walkway covers. Call for a free 
estimate 334-414-5067.

TNT Outfitters, LLC 
334-303-9966. Sales and Service  
Golf Carts, Cargo Trailers, Utility Trailers and Equipment 
Trailers. Full Time Lake Resident

Transformations by Marv Wenger 
Owner: Marvin Wenger 
Construction, carpentry, tree cutting, land scaping, con-
crete and pressure washing. 
334-235-6887

Raymond Turner, Larry Puckett Chevrolet Inc. 
Sales Manager, 334-285-9300

Lorie Sommers, Veneer Cast Stone,Inc 
125 Shadetree Dr., Clanton AL 35045 
www.alluriamstone.com, (205) 280-1500 office 
We manufacture and install the veneer stone on any 
home or business project such as fireplaces, retaining 
walls, home foundations, etc. We live on lake Jordan 
full time and have done numerous homes on the lake. 
Check us out on Facebook also.

Wadsworth Christmas Tree Farm 
3071 Dexter Rd., Wetumpka, AL 36092 
Phone: 334-567-6308 or cell: 334-399-1547 
Frank and Lucie Wadsworth 
Email: frank@wadsworthchristmastrees.com 
web site: www.wadsworthchristmastrees.com  
Discover Central Alabama’s best selection of Christmas 
trees! Our farm is a “choose and cut” operation.

Wadsworth Lawn Care 
For all your lawn care needs.  
Mowing, Edging, Blowing, Pine Straw, Hedge & Shrub 
Maintenance, Weed control, Leaves, Mulch, ETC. 
Contact: Josh Wadsworth by phone at 334-296-7908 
E-mail: Wadsworth.Josh@yahoo.com. Free Estimates

Wetumpka Tint 
3700 US Hwy 231, Wetumpka 36093.  334-514-Tint (8468) 
Owner Rodney Steele; Commercial, residential, 
marine and automotive tinting

Alan Williams, VP/Mortgage Loan Originator  
River Bank & Trust 
10 Cambridge Dr., Wetumpka, AL 
Office: 334-514-7373 or Cell: 334-318-2526 
Email: alanwilliams@river.bank



If you would like to join the HOBOs, please fill out the form below and bring to the meeting or mail it in if you cannot make the meeting.
Please consider a donation to the fireworks if you want to see this annual event continue in 2022.

Fill out this form if you are renewing your membership and/or would like to volunteer for a committee.
REMEMBER----DUES FOR THE YEAR ARE DUE IN JANUARY. If ‘22 does not appear at the end of your name on the address label,

your membership is not current for this year. Business listings will be removed for non-payment of membership dues.

JOIN TODAY!!!


